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abuse.  Subsequently, you began a period of unauthorized absence on 4 December 2006 that ended 
on 4 January 2007 and included missing ship’s movement.  Ultimately, you were so discharged on 
9 January 2007.  
 
The Board carefully considered all potentially mitigating factors to determine whether the 
interests of justice warrant relief in your case in accordance with the Kurta, Hagel, and Wilkie 
Memos.  These included, but were not limited to your desire to upgrade your discharge and 
contentions that you regret the decisions you made, you accept responsibility for your actions, 
you are a single father, you were suffering from stress and suicidal thoughts, you later failed a 
urinalysis, and you suffer from PTSD, anxiety, and heavy depression.  For purposes of clemency 
and equity consideration, the Board noted you did not provide documentation describing post-
service accomplishments or advocacy letters. 
 
Based on your assertion that you were suffering from a mental health condition during military 
service, which might have mitigated the circumstances of your discharge, the Board requested 
and reviewed an AO provided by a mental health professional.  The AO stated in pertinent part: 
 

Petitioner provided a June 2023 encounter with a civilian physician’s assistant 
regarding a request for an emotional support animal. The record noted a history of 
depression and anxiety, and provided a referral for a medication evaluation to 
address current symptoms of anxiety and depression, as “he has been increasingly 
stressed between being a caretaker and working.”  
 
There is no evidence that he was diagnosed with a mental health condition in 
military service, or that he exhibited any psychological symptoms or behavioral 
changes indicative of a diagnosable mental health condition. His medical evidence 
is temporally remote to his military service and appears unrelated. Unfortunately, 
his personal statement is not sufficiently detailed to establish clinical symptoms in 
service or provide a nexus with his misconduct.  Additional records (e.g., post-
service mental health records describing the Petitioner’s diagnosis, symptoms, and 
their specific link to his separation from service) may aid in rendering an alternate 
opinion.  

 
The AO concluded, “it is my clinical opinion there is insufficient evidence of a diagnosis of 
PTSD or another mental health condition that may be attributed to military service.  There is 
insufficient evidence to attribute his misconduct to PTSD or another mental health condition.” 
 
After thorough review, the Board concluded your potentially mitigating factors were insufficient 
to warrant relief.  Specifically, the Board determined that your misconduct, as evidenced by your 
NJP, outweighed these mitigating factors.  In making this finding, the Board considered the 
seriousness of your misconduct and the fact it involved a drug offense.  The Board determined 
that illegal drug use by a service member is contrary to military core values and policy, renders 
such members unfit for duty, and poses an unnecessary risk to the safety of their fellow service 
members.  Further, the Board concurred with the AO that there is insufficient evidence of a 
mental health condition that may be attributed to military service or your misconduct.  As 
explained in the AO, your medical evidence is temporally remote to your military service and 






